

☆

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\boxtimes}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Rightarrow}$

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\Longrightarrow}$

Remember to check out our website:

www.corrie.tameside.sch.uk

To see this newsletter in colour on our website

admin@corrie.tameside.sch.uk

0161-336-2242 Tel:

The Golden Rules

We are kind and gentle

★ We are prepared for the school day

★ We work hard

 $\stackrel{\wedge}{\square}$

We look after property

We listen to people



Whole School attendance target for this year is 97%

This years attendance so far is 94.6%

Dates for your diary

Monday 12th June-School Re-Opens

Monday 12th June- Year 1 Phonics Screening Test Week

Friday 16th June-Parent Coffee Morning

Monday 19th June- Health Week

Wednesday 21st June- Reception Sports Days (Weather permitting)

Thursday 22nd June- KS1 Sports Day (Weather permitting)

Thursday 22nd June- Sex Ed and Relationship Meeting Night Yrs 3,5 & 6.

Friday 23rd June- KS2 Sports Day (Weather permitting)





Year 1 News

A massive congratulations to our wonderful year 1 poets! They have all been chosen by Young Writers to feature as published poets in a book this Summer. They were all inspired to write a poem about a naughty pet dinosaur and have impressed everyone. We are looking forward to receiving the book for our school and we are so proud of your writing talents.

World War 2 Trip by Jade 6L

On Wednesday 26th of April, Year 6 went to Stockport Museum and Stockport Air Raid Shelter, to learn/role-play and experience what it would be like to be an evacuee in World War 2 (1939-1945). First, we went to the Stockport Museum, where we were greeted by Mrs Hodkinson), Mrs Booth and Mrs Grundy, they talked to us for a few minutes about how to be respectful and how to behave, especially at the Town Hall where we would be billeted to our new parents. We also learnt about sitting postures, where girls would have to sit with their hands on the same knee and the boys just had to fold their arms. Then, we were taught the song "Run Rabbit Run" where we could sing along and do the actions. We then were split up into groups where we were taught about salvaging, household duties and we learnt about putting on gas masks and disposing bombs in the street.

We then went to the Stockport Air Raid Shelter where we were greeted again by Mrs Hodkinson, Mrs Booth and Mrs Grundy. We were then split up again and ventured into the tunnels of the shelter. We got to see the Medical Ward, the First Aid Ward, flushing toilets and where you'd sleep. We learnt that, depending on if you were elderly, mothers, babbies or just children, you'd have to sleep on certain layers of the bunk. Mothers and babies would sleep on the top bunk, the elderly would sleep on the middle bunk and children/adults would sleep on the bottom bunk. After looking at all those, we got to do something half terrifying, but half exciting at the same time. We got to go and look at some unfinished tunnels which was really spectacular. We then got to learn a cheeky song called "Who's That Knocking at Your Window". Overall, I thought it was amazing and I would definitely go again.

arent

ParentMail

From the 1st December 2016, we have been using ParentMail to send all letters and other information from school. If you aren't receiving information from school, please give your current email address to the school office ASAP so you don't miss out. If you are already receiving emails, we'd like to encourage ALL parents to download our school App as there are a number of benefits both to you and for our school:

- It's free for parents to download!
- All school messages will be sent securely
- No need to search through a busy email inbox for important messages
- Read and respond to school messages at work, at home or on the go
- Every message sent arrives as an instant alert on your device

To download the App for free from either the <u>Apple APP store o</u>r the <u>Google Play Store</u> simply search Corrie Primary School, Denton.



Art News

☆

☆ ☆ Many Congratulations to Asuma in our nursery for becoming one of the area finalists in the Royal Mail's Christmas Stamp Design Competition 2017

Message from the Head

Dear Parents,

It has been a difficult week in school for children and staff following the tragic events at the MEN arena on Monday night. I know that I counted my blessings on Tuesday when all the children were in school safe but I know for other schools in the North West this will be a very different story. We all joined together on Thursday with the rest of the country to have a minutes silence to think about those who have been taken away too soon and to be thankful for all the people who showed true kindness in such awful circumstances.

No doubt our children will have thoughts, feeling and questions about Monday night and staff have been trying as I am sure you have to answer the questions and reassure the children.

As always the children have been asking what can they do to help and I know that some of the year 6 children have been thinking of ideas so that we can raise some money after the holidays. We will let you know our plans after the half term break.

We hope that you all have a lovely half term and that the good weather continues.

Mrs Cartledge